
 
 

   

   

October 7, 2019  
118/2019-VOP 

E X T E R N A L  C O M M U N I C A T I O N  

To: B3’s Market Participants – BM&FBOVESPA Segment 

Re: New Calendar for Mock Trading Sessions in Fourth Quarter of 2019 – 
BM&FBOVESPA PUMA Trading System. 

We hereby inform you that the mock trading session scheduled for October 26, 2019 
has been switched to internal mode, meaning it will have no market participation. 
The next mock trading sessions with the participation of the market are still 
scheduled for November 23 and December 7, 2019, as announced in External 
Communication 092/2019-VOP of August 27, 2019. 
 
The validation scope of the mock trading sessions with market participation will be 
announced in due course. 
 
We clarify that the internal mock trading sessions will be held on October 26, 2019 
and November 9, 2019, to evaluate the trading platform’s infrastructure components 
in a production environment and for this reason it may become necessary to use the 
connectivity sessions (order entry, drop copy and market data) of full trading 
participants to obtain more solid results. 
 
Market participants must adjust their systems so that the results of the internal mock 
trading session are fully segregated from their real trading sessions. 
 
The calendar may change over the quarter. We will immediately communicate any 
such changes to market participants. 
 
Further information is available from Trading Support by telephone on +55 11 2565-
5021 and by email at suporteanegociacao@b3.com.br or 
tradingsupport@b3.com.br and from the Trading Platform team, by telephone at +55  
11 2565-5022/5023/5024, or email at negociacao@b3.com.br. 
 
 
 
 
Cícero Augusto Vieira Neto 
Chief Operating Officer 
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